
Ms. Cecilia Friedman Levin 
· ASIST A Immigration Assistance 
P.O. Box 12 
Suffield, Connecticut 06078 

Dear Ms. Levin: 

July 5, 2019 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 
Office of the Director (MS 2000) 
Washington, DC 20529-2000 

U.S. Citizenship 
and Immigration 
Services 

Thank you for your May 29, 2019, letter to U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 
(USCIS) regarding the transition period for the new edition of Form I-918, Petition for U 
Nonimmigrant Status. 

The Fmm I-918 currently available on the USCIS website is dated April 24, 2019, and 
expires April 30, 2021. USCIS previously indicated that starting July 2, 2019, the agency would 
only accept the April 24, 2019 edition. 

USCIS understands that a 2-month transition period may provide a limited grace period 
for the F01m I-918 Supplement B, U Nonimmigrant Status Certification, specifically. USCIS 
will extend the grace period for accepting prior versions of Form I-918, including Supplement B, 
through December 31, 2019. We will provide additional information regarding the extension of 
the grace period on our website. 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this impo1iant issue. Sharvari Dalal­
Dheini of AILA will receive a separate, identical response. Should you wish to discuss this 
matter fmiher, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Respectfully, 

Ken Cuccinelli II 
Acting Director 
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July 5, 2019 

Ms. Sharvari Dalal-Dheini 
Director of Government Relations 
American Immigration Lawyers Association 
1331 G Street, NW, Suite 300 
Washington, DO 20005 

Dear Ms. Dala1-Dheini: 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
U.S. Cit izenship and Immigration Services 
Office of/he Director (MS 2000) 
Washington DC 20529-2000 

U.S. Citizenship 
and Immigration 
Services 

Thank you for your May 29, 2019, letter to U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 
(USCIS) regarding the transition period for the new edition of F01m I-918, Petition for U 
Nonimmigrant Status. 

The F01m I-918 cunently available on the users website is dated April 24, 2019, and 
expires April 30, 2021. users previously indicated that starting July 2, 2019, the agency would 
only accept the April 24, 2019 edition. 

USCIS understands that a 2-month transition period may provide a limited grace period 
for the F01m I-918 Supplement B, U Nonimmigrant Status Ce1tification, specifically. users 
will extend the grace period for accepting prior versions of Form I-918, including Supplement B, 
through December 31, 2019. We will provide additional inf01mation regarding the extension of 
the grace period on our website. 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this imp01tant issue. Cecilia Friedman 
Levin of ASrSTA will receive a separate, identical response. Should you wish to discuss this 
matter fmther, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Ken Cuccinelli II 
Acting Director 
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